
Objective
For some Employees, the amount of the basic salary is denominated in foreign currencies for an amount 

fixed by contract. Payroll Mauritius is able to manage such situations thanks to integrated currency 

management. The salary expressed in foreign currencies will always be calculated in Mauritian rupees 

(MUR) for PAYE and NPS/NSF payment purposes, then said salary will fluctuate according to the 

exchange rate.

How to do this ?
To start, it is advisable to inform Payroll Mauritius if, for at least one Employee, you wish to have 

currency management.

To do this, go to the 'Employer' section, then click on the [Company] button and choose the 'Bank' tab: 

then tick the possible currencies you would like :

Payroll Mauritius will recover the overnight conversion rate published by the Bank of Mauritius for the 

currency concerned, in MUR.

This rate is then used as standard for calculations. If you wish to use another personalized rate (or your 

bank's exchange rate), for the month in question go to the 'Period' section and click on the [Period 

Settings] button and choose the 'Currency Rates' tab.
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Then enter the desired rate for the currency(ies) concerned. These rates will be stored and historized in 

the System, and will then be used as a priority instead of those of the Bank Of Mauritius (BOM).

How to put a basic salary in another currency

To do this, for the Employees concerned, go to their Employee file and to the "Payroll Sections" tab, for 

the Basic Salary (Section type 1000), then indicate the amount and the currency desired.
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Note: this possibility is only given for Basic Salary, not for the other Payroll sections which must be in 

Mauritian Rupees (MUR).

All you need to do is launch the Calculation (or Recalculation if you have modified the rate, in order to 

take into account the one entered by you) of your pay slip: section "Salary Calculation", button 

[Calculate][v] and "Manual Calculation" (you can, of course, launch an automatic calculation).

Note: All output reports, including pay slips, will display the amount in MUR. If you wish to mention the 

amount in foreign currency in the payslip, we recommend that you explicitly modify the wording of the 

payroll section title: this wording will be the one displayed on the Employee's Salary Statement (it will 

automaticaly changed  in case of a change in amount). Do not forget { and }.

________________________
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